
7577 Keele Street, Suite 200, Vaughan, Ontario  L4K 4X3  Tel: (905) 738-3939  Fax: (905) 738-6993 

File: 200170 
October 27, 2020 

City of Vaughan 
Office of the City Clerk 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, 
Vaughan, ON, L6A 1T1 

Attention: Todd Coles 
City Clerk Email: Clerks@vaughan.ca 

Dear Sir, 

Re: Comments on City-wide Comprehensive Zoning By-law 
1431613 Ontario Limited  
9867 Highway 27 
City of Vaughan, Region of York  

EMC Group Limited acts as the planning consultant for 1431613 Ontario Limited with respect to the lands 
known as 9867 Highway 27, Vaughan. The comments to follow outline our concerns with the Third Draft of the 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law dated September 2020. 

Our comments with respect to the City-Wide Comprehensive Zoning By-Law are in regards to the rezoning of 
the Subject Lands from Agricultural Zone (A) to Environmental Protection (EP).  In reference to the 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law Schedule A- Maps 138 and 139 (September 2020) the By-law illustrates the 
subject property in its entirety, as Environmental Protection (EP-459).  

We note that the Environmental Protection land designation over the entire 9867 Highway 27 property does 
not conform to the existing land use designations as outlined in the Vaughan Official Plan (2010) or the OPA 
#610 (Valley Policy Area 4). The City of Vaughan Official Plan (2010) Schedule 13 Land Use designates the 
property as “Low-Rise Residential” which allows for low-rise residential uses. The subject property is further 
designated as a “Valley Policy Area 4” by Official Plan Amendment #610 which permits a “Residential enclave 
development” (See Attached).  

In the Second Draft of the Comprehensive By-law (January 2020) the lands were more accurately reflected as 
Future Development (FD) and Conservation (C), to which we had previously expressed concerns regarding the 
by-law schedules and online interactive mapping not corresponding correctly.  To our surprise, the updated 
mapping included in the Third Draft (September 2020) version has been changed inaccurately, further not 
reflecting the Official Plan and OPA in force. 

COMMUNICATION – C28
ITEM 1 
Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting)
October 29, 2020  
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Map images from the Second Draft City Wide Comprehensive By-law (Jan 2020) and the third draft (Sept. 
2020) are appended below for ease of reference.  
 
Image 1: Second Draft Comprehensive By-law Schedule A- Maps 138 & 139 (January 2020) 

 
 
 
         Subject Lands 
 
Image 2: Third Draft Comprehensive By-law Schedule A- Maps 138 & 139 (September 2020) 
 

 
 
 
          Subject Lands 
 
We respectfully request that the Zoning By-Law designations on the subject property be changed to Future 
Development (FD). This would be consistent with existing planning legislation as per the City of Vaughan 
Official Plan (2010) and OPA #610 (Valley Policy Area 4). 
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It is noted that we have actively participated during the various stages of the Vaughan Comprehensive Zoning 
By-Law process. To date we have not received comments from City Staff. We attach copies of our 
correspondence.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the request, we ask that you please do not hesitate to 
contact our office. 
 
Yours Truly,  
 
EMC GROUP LIMITED 

 
Nadia Zuccaro, MCIP, RPP 
Planner 
 
Att. 
 
C:  Brandon Correia- Manager of Special Projects 
C:  1431613 Ontario Limited 
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Nadia Zuccaro

From: Nadia Zuccaro <nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, February 5, 2020 11:06 AM

To: 'brandon.correia@vaughan.ca'

Cc: 'Mario Zuccaro'; 'filing@emcgroup.ca'

Subject: City- Wide Comprehensive Zoning By-law Review- Our Comments 

Attachments: City of Vaughan By-Law Review Comment Forms January 28 2020..pdf

Hi Brandon,  

 

Thank you for taking the time to speak with Mario Zuccaro about the City’s new draft zoning by-law at the January 28, 

2020 ‘Second Draft Open House’ at Father Ermano Bulfon CC.  We have had a chance to review the document and have 

a number of comments relating to specific properties and the by-law in general that we would like to share. 

 

Comments on the following addresses are included in the attachment:  

 

1. 69 & 73 Nashville Road, Kleinburg; 

2. 240 Fenyrose Crescent, Woodbridge; 

3. 11023 & 11035 Huntington Road, Kleinburg; 

4. 9867 Highway 27, Kleinburg; 

5. 7575 & 7577 Keele Street, Concord; 

6. 7689 Keele Street, Concord; 

7. 31 Napier Street, Kleinburg; 

 

As discussed, we would appreciate meeting with you to discuss the issues brought up in the attached comment sheets. 

Please let us know when you have some time to meet with Mario and I. 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Regards,  

 
Nadia Zuccaro, MCIP, RPP 
Planner 

EMC Group Limited 

Engineers, Planners, Project Managers 
7577 Keele Street, Suite 200, Vaughan, Ontario, L4K 4X3 

T.905.738.3939 x 229 

F.905.738.6993 

E. nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca 

www.emcgroup.ca 

 

  
To help us stop the spread of viruses, we request that all email sent to our office includes project name, number, and recipient's name in the subject line.  

  
CONDITIONS OF RECEIPT OF DIGITAL DATA 
In the event of a dispute over inconsistencies between documents contained in the attached storage media and the original documents retained by EMC Group 
Limited, those retained by EMC Group Limited shall constitute the original document for record keeping purposes.  Unauthorized alteration, copying or use of this 
digital data shall be deemed an infringement of the Canadian Copyright  Act. 
  
Information contained in this transmission may be of a preliminary nature or subject to revision. The receiver is responsible to confirm the validity of it prior to using 
it for any purpose authorized by the act of distribution. 
  
Electronic copies of engineering plans prepared by EMC Group Limited are NOT to be used for construction layout purposes. The receiver of such electronic files 
is to refer to legal plans prepared by the surveyor as well as standard detail drawings and specifications prepared by the municipality for layout purposes.  For site 
plans, the receiver is to refer to the architect's site plan for building and site layout details 
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Nadia Zuccaro

From: Kevin Ayala Diaz <kayaladiaz@emcgroup.ca>

Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 12:26 PM

To: brandon.correia@vaughan.ca

Cc: 'Nadia Zuccaro'; filing@emcgroup.ca

Subject: City-wide Comprehensive Zoning By-Law Review -Our Comments

Hello Brandon,  

 

What is the status on the City-wide Comprehensive Zoning By-Law Review.  

 

We have sent our comments and wanted to know if they have been addressed in anyway? Have comments been made 

back? 

 

Comments on the following addresses were made earlier this year.  

 

1. 69 & 73 Nashville Road, Kleinburg 

2. 240 Fenyrose Crescent, Woodbridge 

3. 11023 & 11035 Huntington Road, Kleinburg 

4. 9867 Highway 27, Kleinburg 

5. 7575 & 7577 Keele Street Concord 

6. 7689 Keele Street, Concord 

7. 31 Napier Street, Kleinburg 

 

Please provide any information of the ongoing review. Thanks 

 

 

Best Regards 

 

Kevin Ayala Diaz, M.E.S., B.Arch. 

Planner 
 

EMC Group Limited 

Engineers, Planners, Project Managers 

7577 Keele Street, Suite 200  

Vaughan, Ontario, L4K 4X3 

t.   905.738.3939 x 225 

w. www.emcgroup.ca 

e.  kayaladiaz@emcgroup.ca 
  

CONDITIONS OF RECEIPT OF DIGITAL DATA 
In the event of a dispute over inconsistencies between documents contained in  
the attachment and the original documents retained by  
EMC Group Limited, those retained by EMC Group Limited shall constitute the original document  
for record keeping purposes.  Unauthorized alteration, copying or use of this  
digital data shall be deemed an infringement of the Canadian Copyright  Act. 
  
Information contained in this transmission may be of a preliminary nature or 
subject to revision. The receiver is responsible to confirm the validity of it 
prior to using it for any purpose authorized by the act of distribution. 
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Nadia Zuccaro

From: Kevin Ayala Diaz <kayaladiaz@emcgroup.ca>

Sent: Monday, July 20, 2020 4:34 PM

To: brandon.correia@vaughan.ca

Cc: 'Nadia Zuccaro'; filing@emcgroup.ca

Subject: City-wide Comprehensive Zoning By-Law Review

Hello Brandon. 

 

We would like to inquire over the status of the City-wide Comprehensive Zoning By-Law Review. We submitted 

comments in January 2020, have they been reviewed or addressed? Please give me a call to discuss, thanks.  

 

Comments on the following addresses were made earlier this year.  

 

1. 69 & 73 Nashville Road, Kleinburg 

2. 240 Fenyrose Crescent, Woodbridge 

3. 11023 & 11035 Huntington Road, Kleinburg 

4. 9867 Highway 27, Kleinburg 

5. 7575 & 7577 Keele Street Concord 

6. 7689 Keele Street, Concord 

7. 31 Napier Street, Kleinburg 

 

I inquired about this in June 2020 and have not heard from you back.  

 

Best Regards 

 

Kevin Ayala Diaz, M.E.S., B.Arch. 

Planner 
 

EMC Group Limited 

Engineers, Planners, Project Managers 

7577 Keele Street, Suite 200  

Vaughan, Ontario, L4K 4X3 

t.   905.738.3939 x 225 

w. www.emcgroup.ca 

e.  kayaladiaz@emcgroup.ca 
  

CONDITIONS OF RECEIPT OF DIGITAL DATA 
In the event of a dispute over inconsistencies between documents contained in  
the attachment and the original documents retained by  
EMC Group Limited, those retained by EMC Group Limited shall constitute the original document  
for record keeping purposes.  Unauthorized alteration, copying or use of this  
digital data shall be deemed an infringement of the Canadian Copyright  Act. 
  
Information contained in this transmission may be of a preliminary nature or 
subject to revision. The receiver is responsible to confirm the validity of it 
prior to using it for any purpose authorized by the act of distribution. 
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Nadia Zuccaro

From: Nadia Zuccaro <nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca>

Sent: Monday, October 19, 2020 5:27 PM

To: 'Correia, Brandon'

Cc: 'Mario Zuccaro'; kayaladiaz@emcgroup.ca

Subject: RE: [External] Comments on Third Draft Comprehensive By-law- RE: 9867 Highway 27

Attachments: OPA 610.pdf

Hi Brandon,  

 

Thank you for your email. 

 

We would appreciate if we could schedule a skype call later this week. I am available everyday generally from 1pm 

onwards. If you could set up a call I would appreciate it. 

 

But in the meantime, I am having a hard time understanding your response as I understood through the open house 

presentation, that the Zoning by-law is meant to conform to the Official Plan and should be aligned with the Policies as 

outlined in the plan. 

 

It is not our intention to have this by-law pre-zone the property, but we find that the EP-459 zone is much more 

restrictive than the existing A Zone, or even the previously proposed Future development zone. This is what we would 

like to discuss since the property is designated for some residential uses. 

 

I have attached the OPA document (OPA 610) I had referred to in my last email to show the approved OP uses on the 

lands. The lands fall into Valley Policy Area 4. 

 

We look forward to meeting with you and being able to  further discuss this with the consulting team.  Please include 

both Mario and Kevin on the invite. 

 

 

Regards,  

 
Nadia Zuccaro, MCIP, RPP 
Planner 

EMC Group Limited 
Engineers, Planners, Project Managers 
7577 Keele Street, Suite 200, Vaughan, Ontario, L4K 4X3 
T.905.738.3939 x 229 
F.905.738.6993 
E. nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca 
www.emcgroup.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Correia, Brandon [mailto:Brandon.Correia@vaughan.ca]  

Sent: Monday, October 19, 2020 10:55 AM 

To: 'Nadia Zuccaro' <nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca> 

Subject: RE: [External] Comments on Third Draft Comprehensive By-law- RE: 9867 Highway 27 
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Hi Nadia, 

 

Can I suggest we set up a time to further discuss your concerns later this week or early next week ? If you provide a time, 

I can arrange a skype call. Generally, these lands and surrounding are not proposing pre-zoning. An application for re-

zoning would be required for some of the uses which may be contemplated at an Official Plan policy level. However, I 

am happy to discuss this further with staff and our lead consultant. 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Brandon 

 

Brandon Correia, BES PMP 
Manager, Special Projects 
905-832-8585 ext. 8227| brandon.correia@vaughan.ca 
 
City of Vaughan l Planning & Growth Management Portfolio 
2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1  
vaughan.ca  
 

From: Nadia Zuccaro <nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca>  

Sent: Thursday, October 08, 2020 1:02 PM 

To: Correia, Brandon <Brandon.Correia@vaughan.ca> 

Cc: 'Mario Zuccaro' <mzuccaro@emcgroup.ca> 

Subject: [External] Comments on Third Draft Comprehensive By-law- RE: 9867 Highway 27 

 

Hi Brandon,  

 

I hope you are doing well.  I wanted to send this email as a follow up to my telephone message of yesterday afternoon 

so you may have some context regarding some very serious concerns we have regarding the third draft comprehensive 

by-law regarding  9867 Highway 27 located generally at the north east corner of Highway 27 and Major Mackenzie 

Drive. 

 

In reference to the Comprehensive Zoning By-law Schedule A- Maps 138 and 139 (September 2020) the By-law illustrates 

the subject property in its entirety, as Environmental Protection (EP-459). The Environmental Protection land designation 

over the entire 9867 Highway 27 property does not conform to the existing land use designations outlined in the Vaughan 

Official Plan (2010) or the OPA #610, nor is it in line with the current Agricultural zoning in by-law 1-88. 

 

The City of Vaughan Official Plan (2010) Schedule 13 Land Use designates the property as “Low-Rise Residential” which 

allows for low-rise residential uses. The subject property is further designated as a “Valley Policy Area 4” by Official Plan 

Amendment #610 which permits a “Residential enclave development”.  

 

In the Second Draft of the Comprehensive By-law (January 2020) the lands were more accurately reflected as Future 

Development (FD) and Conservation (C), to which we had previously expressed concerns regarding the by-law schedules 

and online interactive mapping not corresponding correctly.  To our surprise, the updated mapping included in the Third 

Draft (September 2020) version has been changed inaccurately, further not reflecting the Official Plan and OPA in force. 

 

Map images comparing the second draft City wide Comprehensive By-law (Jan 2020) and the third draft (Sept. 2020) are 

attached for your ease of reference.  

 

I would like to discuss this a soon as possible, and hope that you could kindly provide me with a response prior to the 

Virtual Open House meeting next week.  
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Regards,  

 
Nadia Zuccaro, MCIP, RPP 
Planner 

EMC Group Limited 
Engineers, Planners, Project Managers 
7577 Keele Street, Suite 200, Vaughan, Ontario, L4K 4X3 
T.905.738.3939 x 229 
F.905.738.6993 
E. nzuccaro@emcgroup.ca 
www.emcgroup.ca 

 

 

 

This e-mail, including any attachment(s), may be confidential and is intended solely for the attention and 

information of the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in 

error, please notify me immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from your 

computer, including any attachment(s). Any unauthorized distribution, disclosure or copying of this message 

and attachment(s) by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited.  


